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 QUESTIONS SUBMITTED  
FOR 

RFP No. AVC2014/2015-24 
ATHLETIC FIELD REPAIR PROJECT 

 
Q: For bonding purposes, what is the estimated budget for the project? 
A: Estimated budget is no greater than $50,000 
  

Q: Under the FCCC purchasing contracts we have for both indoor and outdoor 
surfacing.  This FCCC is specifically for you and Community Colleges so you don’t 
need to go out to bid. 

A: The RFP is for the repair of our track, not necessary the purchase of 
supply/product, which could allow a district to utilize the FCCC contract. However, 
please see section 4 under Notice of Bidders (Contractor shall have a current 
CMAS contract for any needed additional product).  The construction component 
for the track makes this a public project and subjects it to the competitive bidding 
requirements of Public Contract Code section 20651, subdivision (b).  Therefore, 
we cannot piggyback on the actual repair/installation work. 
 

Q: The RFP says that a B license in required.  Is there a reason for this?  The scope of 
work that I see does not require a B license.  

A. Upon further review, it has been identified that a Bidder does not necessary 
require a “B” License.  A Bidder must demonstrate they are properly licensed by 
California Contractor State License Board, in addition to being an authorized & 
certified Mondo installer. See Addendum No. 1. 

Please submit in writing all questions and requests for clarification as specified in the Instructions 
to Bidders no later than June 18th to: 
 
Mina I. Hernandez 
Manager, Purchasing 
Email: mihernandez@avc.edu 
 

Bid due date/time:  June 22, 2015, 1:00 p.m. 
Mandatory pre-bid conference/site visit:  June 15, 2015, 10:00 a.m. at: 

Antelope Valley College, Marauder Stadium 
3041 W. Avenue K 

Lancaster, CA 93536-5426   
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